
488 Acts, 1955. — Chaps. 593, 594.

Chap.593 An Act authorizing the department of public works
TO ACQUIRE CERTAIN LAND IN THE TOWN OF DANVERS FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSTRUCTING A DISTRICT OFFICE AD-
MINISTRATIVE BUILDING.

Be a enacted, etc., as follows:

Section 1. The department of public works, on behalf

of the commonwealth, is hereby authorized to take by emi-
nent domain under chapter seventy-nine of the General
I^aws, or acquire by purchase, transfer or otherwise, for the

purpose of constructing a district ofhce administrative build-

ing, subject to the approval of the governor and council,

two certain parcels of land in the town of Danvers bounded
and described as follows: — The first parcel is located on
the southerly corner of the intersection of Preston street

and the Newburyport turnpike and contains 4.5 acres, more
or less. The second parcel is contiguous to the first parcel

and is located on the northwesterly quadrant of the inter-

change of the Newburyport turnpike and Maple street and
contains 4.3 acres, more or less. All as shown on a plan of

land in Danvers entitled Danvers, proposed site of District

Office Building — District 5 — March 22, '55, on file with
the department of public works. Any person whose prop-

erty has been so taken or injured by the department of

pubhc works under authority of this act may recover com-
pensation therefor from the commonwealth under said chap-

ter seventy-nine.

Section 2. The department of mental health is hereby
authorized and directed to transfer to the department of

public works without consideration the land described in

section one as the second parcel.

Section 3. The department of pubhc works is hereby
further authorized to grant any necessary rights of way
over said land to provide access to property to which the

right of access may have been taken or acquired under
section one. Approved July 22, 1955.

Chap. 594: An Act increasing pensions payable under the perma-
nent SCHOOL pension FUND IN THE CITY OF BOSTON AND
equalizing PENSIONS PAID THEREUNDER.

Be it enacted, etc., as follows:

Section 1. Chapter 468 of the acts of 1951 is hereby
amended by striking out sections 6 and 7 and inserting in

place thereof the following two sections : — Section 6. The
pension payable to any member retired under section five of

this act shall be as follows: — If the member shall have
been retired after service for a period aggregating thirty

years or more, ten of which shall have been in the employ
of the school committee, such member shall receive an an-

nual pension of fifteen hundred and twenty dollars. If the

member shall have been retired after service for a period

aggregating less than thirty years, ten of which shall have


